
Executive Committee 

November 4, 2024 

 

The Executive Committee met with the following members present: Bryan Vidrine, Keith Saucier, Ryan 

Ardoin and Sidney Fontenot. Absent and excused was Kevin Veillon. A quorum was present.  

 

Chairman Bryan Vidrine addressed the Committee on the Governor’s Tax Reform Legislative Package. The 

package consists of a list of items that are currently not being taxed however with this tax reform items 

will start being taxed and on the sales tax side will be exempting manufacturing equipment and 

prescription drugs. Inventory tax which is collected by each parish would also be considered for 

exemption.  

 

Motion was made by Ryan Ardoin and seconded by Sidney Fontenot approving to adjourn the Executive 

Committee Meeting. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

___________________________________   ________________________________ 

Bryan Vidrine, Chairman     Dirk Deville, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Crooked Creek Committee 

November 4, 2024 

 

 

The Crooked Creek Committee met with the following members present: Bryan Vidrine, Ryan Ardoin, Tim 

Causey, Darion Arvie. Absent and excused was Daniel Arvie. A quorum was present.  

 

Park Director, Brian Richmond, gave the following report: 

 

• Halloween was very successful and thanked the staff for their efforts. 

• Will include a Mardi Gras event in February 2025 and also continue the Law Enforcement event. 

• Next couple of months will consist of upgrades to the park and continue with the current grant 

project on the renovations.  

 

Motion was made by Darion Arvie and seconded by Ryan Ardoin approving to adjourn the Crooked Creek 

Committee. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

____________________________________   ________________________________ 

Bryan Vidrine, Chairman     Dirk Deville, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Road Ordinance Advisory Committee 

November 4, 2024 

 

The Road Ordinance Advisory Committee met with the following members present: Bryan Vidrine, Ryan 

Ardoin, Brent Guillory, Kevin Veillon and Tim Causey. All members were present.  

 

Discussion was held regarding potential amendments to the parish road ordinance. The ordinance would 

need to be modified to include specific bond requirements and to reflect increased penalty for damages 

caused by heavy haulers. A Road Ordinance meeting with the advisory committee will be held on 

Thursday, November 21, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. to discuss this item further. 

 

Motion was made by Kevin Veillon and seconded by Brent Guillory approving to adjourn the Road 

Ordinance Advisory Committee. Motion carried.  

 

 

____________________________________   ________________________________ 

Bryan Vidrine, Chairman     Dirk Deville, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Road and Bridge Committee 

November 4, 2024 

 

The Road and Bridge Committee met with the following members present: Sidney Fontenot, Ryan Ardoin, 

Keith Saucier, Kevin Veillon and Bryan Vidrine. All members were present.  

 

Matt Baker addressed the Jury to discuss Cousin’s Road. Mr. Baker is requesting to have said road repaired 

between Angus Road and the bridge.  

 

Motion was made by Kevin Veillon and seconded by Bryan Vidrine approving to adjourn the Road and 

Bridge Committee. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

____________________________________   ________________________________ 

Sidney Fontenot, Chairman     Dirk Deville, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Animal Control Committee 

November 4, 2024 

 

The Animal Control Committee met with the following members present: Sidney Fontenot, Ryan Ardoin, 

Kevin Veillon and Bryan Vidrine. Absent and excused was Daniel Arvie. A quorum was present.  

 

Mr. Matt Baker with Hero’s Everywhere Animal Rescue addressed the Jury to discuss animal control in the 

Parish and how the parish is able to move forward. Juror Bryan Vidrine stated that the parish has $100,000 

set aside with anticipation of building a facility however has not found recurring cost to maintain a facility 

each year. The Jury will be discussing possibly allocating some of these funds to be used towards free 

spay/neutering to help get the animal population down. This item will be looked into further when 

budgets are being prepared.  

 

Motion was made by Ryan Ardoin and seconded by Kevin Veillon approving to adjourn the Animal Control 

Committee. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

______________________________________   ________________________________ 

Sidney Fontenot, Chairman     Dirk Deville, Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


